

#### **EVENTS FOR YOUR DIARY**

#### **JUNE**

Sat 17<sup>th</sup> 3pm Polar Plunge

6pm Pot Luck Dinner

8:30pm Dance floor starts

Sun 18<sup>th</sup> 11am—3pm Life Drawing

#### **JULY**

Sat 1<sup>st</sup> Mid-Winter Christmas Dinner

Please book by 26 June, see poster

Sun 2<sup>nd</sup> Working Bee

9am start, lunch provided

Sun 9<sup>th</sup> 12 noon\* Committee Meeting

Members welcome to attend

\*NB new time

Fri 14<sup>th</sup> Fish & Chips

Orders in by 6pm

Sat 15th 6pm Pot Luck Dinner

7:35pm All Blacks vs Springboks

Sun 16<sup>th</sup> 11am—3pm Life Drawing

Sun 16<sup>th</sup> Indoor Club Champs

**Darts & Table Tennis** 

#### **President's Piece**

It is hard to believe that I am President again after stepping down from a previous eight year term, I did have a four year break though.



It was very encouraging to see so many people wanting to go on committee. All 10 general committee nominations would have been great but sadly five had to miss out. I am sure voting would have been close. If you were one of those who missed out do not get despondent there is always next year.

Well the AGM is over and I look forward to working with the new vibrant committee. The new committee held their first meeting last Sunday and the various portfolios have been allocated including sub committees for finalising the Club Manual, Electronic voting and new Constitution. There is plenty to do. Many people off the committee have volunteered to help with some of the projects but if you feel you can help in any way please let me know.

Jude and I have visited both the Waikato club and Rotota recently in my role as North Island Vice President. We both gained valuable knowledge on how other clubs run their committees and challenges they face.

Our club along with all others have to revisit our constitution to bring it in line with the Incorporated Society's guidelines. I am pleased to say we have a sub committee looking after this

I am not a wordy person but want to say if you have any concerns or just want a chat then I am generally available. I am very approachable.

Ken Mercer 021 152 5940

## **Parking**

Please be mindful where you park on the grounds as some areas are very boggy. Also be kind to those who may need to park in different areas because of how wet the grounds are.

A prestigious club with modern facilities and beautiful grounds

# Report back from the AGM held on 27 May

55 members in attendance. See last page for new committee members.

#### **Remits**

- 1. Quorum for Executive meetings to be five, passed.
- 2. Move to electronic voting, passed.
- (a) Five Year capital Plan Report to be added to AGM agenda, passed.
   (b) Vote for Financial limit of \$7,500, not passed.
- 4. Officer Experience, not passed.
- 5. Abolish Life Membership, not passed.
- Budget approved.
- Annual subscription members recommended an increase of \$25 to \$320 for 2024/25.
- Site fee, recommended an increase of \$50, to \$495.
- June CT appointed Patron.
- Rob & Marie V appointed Life Members.

The draft minutes from the AGM can be found in the Members Only page on the website.



Congratulations to new Life Members , Marie & Rob

A prestigious club with modern facilities and beautiful grounds

#### **Visitors**

Friends and family are welcome as day visitors and for overnight stays. For health and safety reasons, all visitors must sign in/complete the visitor form that can be found on the table on the hall deck.

Visitor fees are applicable and must be paid to the duty manager or put in the drop box on the hall deck. \$20 day fee, 9am-9pm, plus \$5 if staying overnight., the fee schedule is posted in the hall. Members are responsible for their visitors while they are on the grounds.

## **Spa and Hot Tub**

Are you a regular user of the spa and hot tub?

Shirley and Steve would love to hear from you, if you can help with testing and treating either of these pools, once a week, on a regular day. This will ease the burden of special travel to the club to do this and also provide back-up if someone is away. Training will be given, it is not difficult.

Please ring Shirley **021 026 76493** (spa) or Steve (hot tub) 027 257 5020 if you can assist.

Please remember to shower before using these facilities.

## **Seeking Winter Dinner hosts for 2023**

Catered dinners are a great way to catch up with other members and is a good fundraiser for the club.

Thank you to the following members for volunteering to cater a dinner.

Date	Hosts	Theme
1 July	Shirley/Rustic Kitchen	Mid-Winter Dinner
15 July:	Pot Luck	All Blacks vs Springboks 7pm
5 August	Pot Luck	All Blacks vs Australia 2:35pm
19 August	Marie & Pip	Kiwiana / Karaoke
30 September	Seeking volunteers	

A prestigious club with modern facilities and beautiful grounds



You can choose between...
- modelling for the artists,
- or being an artist, drawing the models,

or, of course, swap between the two.
 Bring your own art materials, or use some that are provided.
 You don't have to be good at drawing - just to enjoy doing it.
 Some instruction and tips also provided for beginners.
 Rain or shine. Join in on creating the art of the nude.



## Speed on the grounds

A reminder that the speed limit is 10km everywhere on the grounds.

## **Working Bee**

## Sunday 2 July 2023 - 9am start - Lunch provided

We encourage you to come along to help maintain our wonderful grounds and enjoy the club spirit. A list of jobs will be posted on the board in the hall prior to the working bee. A few of the jobs are listed below:

- Clear wandering willie (tradescantia) along golf course boundary by gate (gumboots, gloves)
- Mulching (gloves, ear muffs) weather permitting
- Erect screen on boundary below pool
- Install boxing around petanque piste ready for concreting
- Monthly check for leaky taps, clear drains.
- Fix ceiling in store room and library above stage.

Currently tree trimmings for mulching are being placed on the lower petanque court (please don't mix in any pest weeds like Wandering Willie). If you have a special project you would like to take on or continue to do, let Mike know.

Please remember to sign in on arrival, for catering purposes and health and safety. If you notice anything

A prestigious club with

modern facilities and beautiful grounds



Saturday 1 July 2023

\$35/adult; Youth \$1 per age (under 14)

5:30pm Nibbles; Dinner @ 6pm



Please book early
RSVP by Monday 26 June

Phone or text Shirley: 021 026 76493 or

email: dinner@wellingtonnaturists.co.nz

Please advise any dietary requirements

Pay your \$35 into WNC Account number: 02-0500-0465779-000

If you have booked and find you are unable to attend you may be charged for the main course as we are using an outside caterer

A prestigious club with modern facilities and beautiful grounds

#### Caravan for sale

Heidi is seeking 'Expressions of Interest' for her caravan.

Please phone her on 027 246 9494 to arrange a viewing.



# WELLINGTON NATURIST CLUB 11am-3pm Sun 16th July 2023

You can choose between...
- modelling for the artists,
- or being an artist, drawing the models,

- or, of course, swap between the two.

Bring your own art materials, or use some that are provided. You don't have to be good at drawing - just to enjoy doing it. Some instruction and tips also provided for beginners. Rain or shine. Join in on creating the art of the nude.

#### WNC EXECUTIVE COMMITTE

President president@wellingtonnaturists.co.nz
Treasurer treasurer@wellingtonnaturists.co.nz
Secretary secretary@wellingtonnaturists.co.nz
Membership membership@wellingtonnaturists.co.nz

Newsletter news@wellingtonnaturists.co.nz

Reservations reservations@wellingtonnaturists.co.nz

Club mobile phone 027 330 6212

Website: www.wellingtonnaturists.co.nz

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/Wellington-Naturist-Club-117328105044719/